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Dollars for Scholarship Fund Established
to Honor Anna Nefzger

An endowment fund for Anna Mae Nefzger has been 
established with the Maquoketa Valley Dollars for Scholars 
awards program. Anna passed away much too soon, on 
Friday, June 24, 2016. She is the daughter of Danny and 
Karla Nefzger and had two siblings, Curtis, a 2015 
Maquoketa Valley graduate and Kari, who will be entering 
her senior year. Anna was raised and educated in the Delhi 
area and was currently going to enter the 8th grade at 
Maquoketa Valley. 

She was an active member of the volleyball, 
basketball, and track team, and was currently serving on the 
Junior High Student Council.  Anna was also a member of 
St. John's Catholic Church in Delhi. She was a farm girl at 
heart and had a spirit about her that lit up everyone’s life 
that she touched. Anna enjoyed spending time with her 
family and her friends, especially her Uncle Mark, and good 
friend Ella. 

Anna is greatly missed by her friends and family, and to 
honor her memory, funds may be donated to the Maquoketa 
Valley Dollars for Scholars in her name.

Please make Checks payable to:
Maquoketa Valley Dollars for Scholars

P.O. Box 62
Delhi, IA 52223



 

Welcome Back
by Superintendent Doug Tuetken

With  the  beginning  of  a  new  school  year,  it  is  always  a  time  in  which  student  and  staff 
expectations and enthusiasm runs high. It also seems to always coincide with a number of changes. This 
year is no exception!  First and foremost, as most of you know, we are in the process of realigning our 
elementary schools.   Earlville Elementary will  become our early childhood center and will  house our 
preschool,  junior  kindergarten,  and kindergarten students  as  well  as  the  Delaware County Head Start 
program.  Johnston Elementary will become our primary center and will house our 1st and 2nd graders.  
Delhi will now be our intermediate and secondary building and will house our students from grades 3 
through 12.  I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank all parents that participated in our 
conversations and provided us with information and your insight on how we could make our district even 
stronger for our children.  I truly appreciate your participation, input and partnership in this process the 
past two years.  Because of your involvement, our children will benefit in the end.

So as we do every summer, we are feverishly cleaning, scrubbing, waxing, painting, replacing carpet, 
and replacing old sinks and faucets.  What is new this summer, we are making some minor adjustments to 
our bus routes,  and methodically moving teachers from one building to another or from one room to 
another.  All of this is a work in progress.

I also want to thank all of our parents and patrons that took the time to participate in our Revenue 
Purpose Statement vote this past spring.  If you recall this vote was to extend our current Revenue Purpose 
Statement from 2021 until 2029.  By allowing our district to extend this statement we have been able to 
start our remodeling project for our district facilities by partnering with OPN Architects. With feedback 
from teachers, associates, custodians, food service and our Board of Directors, some initial plans have 
been developed.  Over the next six months we will be modifying the plans to meet our needs and our 
budget parameters.  If all goes well, we may be able to start parts of the project late next spring or early 
summer.  

I  would  like  to  thank  all  of  our  parents,  community  fire  departments,  district  social  and  service 
organizations, our local Farm Bureau members and our patrons who took the time to listen to our Revenue 
Purpose Statement presentation and asked insightful questions to fully understand the process.  Again, 
without your involvement and input in this process I know we would not of been able to move forward on 
this project.

In addition to the physical changes that are currently happening and are on the horizon, we also have a 
number of instructional changes that have occurred within our district.  With the retirement of Rhea Knott, 
Hannah Crumpton has been hired as our new Elementary Art instructor.  Carrie Elsinger will replace Barb 
Hollinrake as our new Elementary and Middle School Guidance Counselor.  Larry Meyer will be leaving 
to take an administrative position in northeast  Iowa,  and Eric  Conner will  replace Mr.  Meyer as  our 
Elementary and Middle School PE instructor.  Eric will also be our Head Baseball Coach and assist Mr. 
Dunlap in the boys’ basketball program.  Wes Wilson left MV to become the Head Football Coach at 
Monticello, and Chris Evers will now take over the program.  Diane Freeze recently decided to retire after 
24 years of service to our children and district. Jennifer Teymer will replace Diane at Johnston. Finally 
Natasha Steger has been hired as a special education associate at Johnston. So please take time to welcome 
all of these new individuals to our Wildcat family when you see them in our schools.

All of us are extremely excited about the 2016 – 2017 school year.  With the changes to our elementary 
alignment, our upcoming remodeling project, our new teachers, coaches and support staff that will be 
joining our MV family, I know it will be a fantastic year!  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate 
to give me a call, drop an email, or stop by to visit.  The doors to Maquoketa Valley will always be open 
for the parents and patrons of this district.



 

Regular Board Meeting
June 20, 2016 

The regular meeting of the Maquoketa Valley Board of Education was called to order by President John Zietlow at 
6:00 p.m. in the Middle School Conference Room in Delhi, Iowa. All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise 
noted. Five board members were present. There were two staff present and two visitors present. The agenda and 
consent items were approved. 

Six open enrollment requests out were approved. 

The Board called for bread and milk bids for the 2016/2017 school year to be approved at the July meeting. 

Board Secretary, Erika Imler, was authorized to pay bills owed yet this fiscal year prior to June 30th. 

The following personnel recommendations were approved: Larry Meyer – resignation as Elem/MS Physical Education 
Teacher, Head HS Baseball; Eric Conner – employed as Elem/MS Physical Education Teacher, Head HS Baseball and 
Assistant Boys Basketball Coach; Chris Evers – employed as Head HS Football Coach; Hannah Crumpton – employed 
as MS Volleyball Coach and Large Group Speech Letter of Assignment; Diane Freeze – resignation as Johnston 
Teacher Associate Ron Besler – resignation as Assistant Boys Basketball Coach Alex O’Connell – employed as 
Assistant Baseball Coach Jennifer Teymer – employed as Johnston Teacher Associate 

The Board as well as Supt. Tuetken expressed their appreciation to Mrs. Freeze and her dedication to the Maquoketa 
Valley Community School District. 

Language changes to board policy 408.000 Fringe Benefits Classified Staff and policy 501.080 Wellness Policy were 
reviewed and approved. 

Student fees and prices for the 2016/2017 school year were reviewed. A five cent increase was approved for all food 
service prices. All other fees will remain the same. The following food service and student fees were set for the 
2016/2017 school year: Student Lunch (K-5) $2.15; Student Lunch (K-12) $2.40; 7-12 Second Entrée $1.50; Extra 
Carton of Milk $0.45; Adult Lunch $3.55; Student Breakfast $1.55; Adult Breakfast $2.45; Student Materials Fee (PS) 
$20.00; Student Materials Fee (JK-6) $55.00; Student Materials Fee (7-12) $70.00; Musical Instrument Rent $50.00;  
Second Musical Instrument Rent $25.00; Music Uniform Cleaning $25.

The Board approved the increasing the 2016/2017 Substitute Teacher rate $5.00 per day from $105.00 to $110.00. 

The Board reviewed the IASB Legislative Action Priorities and will begin the process of choosing the District’s top 
five priorities for 2016/2017. 

Supt. Tuetken took a few minutes to discuss the board goal setting process and presented the Director’s with 
information on previous Board goals and Superintendent goals. Further discussion on this process will take place at the 
July meeting. 

At 6:44 p.m. in a motion by Feldmann, seconded by Dabroski the Board entered into a closed session pursuant to 
Chapter 21.9 of the Code of Iowa for the purpose of discussing strategy in matters relating to employment conditions 
of employees of the school who are not covered by the collective bargaining agreement. A roll call vote was answered 
all ayes. At 6:49 the Board entered into open session.	
  

The Board approved a modification to #13 in the Superintendent Contract to allow for a three year contract to be put 
into place. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 



Regular Board Meeting
July 18, 2016

The regular meeting of the Maquoketa Valley Board of Education was called to order by President John Zietlow at 
6:00 p.m. in the Middle School Conference Room in Delhi, Iowa.  All motions carried unanimously unless otherwise 
noted.  Four board members were present.  There were two staff present and three visitors present.  The agenda and 
consent items were approved. 

Larry and Laura Schuman took a few minutes to address the Board concerning open enrollment guidelines and 
concerns regarding equal playing time in extracurricular activities.

Bimbo Bakeries will provide the district bakery needs and Prairie Farms will supply the dairy needs for the 
2016-2017 school year.

The following personnel recommendations were approved: Melissa Hess – employed as TLC Mentor; Troy 
Osterhaus – employed as Middle School Boys Basketball Coach 

The Board approved the 2016-2017 Preschool, Delhi Elementary, Earlville Elementary, Johnston Elementary, Middle 
School and High School Student and Staff Handbooks as well as the Coaches/Sponsor Handbook. The Board 
approved the participation in the National Hot Lunch Program for the 2016-2017 school year.

The Board approved the Superintendent authority to seek the advice of appropriate legal counsel as needed among 
the firms listed: Ahlers, Cooney, Dorweilder of Des Moines; The Gruhn Law Firm of Cedar Rapids; Lynch Dallas, 
P.C. of Cedar Rapids; The Compton Law Firm of Strawberry Point; Tom Hanson, Manchester; Swisher and Cohrt, 
Waterloo; Iowa Association of School Boards and School Administrators of Iowa.

Erika Imler was appointed as the District Board Secretary/Treasurer for the 2016-2017 school year.

The Board reviewed the IASB Legislative Action Priorities and will finalize the District’s top five priorities for 
2016-2017.

Supt. Tuetken presented the Board with a rough draft of Board and Superintendent Goals as well as guiding 
principles and expectations for the 2016-2017 school year and Superintendent evaluation.  Supt. Tuetken reviewed 
the indicators and goals with the Board and notated possible changes and modifications.  Further discussion of these 
goals and indicators will take place at the August meeting.

In other information, school registration is scheduled for Tuesday, August 9th from 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Delhi 
campus.  E-registration will be used again this year and fees associated with the online payment system will be 
waived during this time.  

The Board discussed possible work sessions for the upcoming school year.

The meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.  





!

!!Maquoketa!Valley!CSD!
Attention!Families!!The!Maquoketa!Valley!CSD’s!Web!Store!provides!a!streamlined!way!to!collect!online!

payments!with!your!PowerSchool!login.!You!will!now!be!able!to!use!your!login!to!make!food!service!payments!

on!the!Web!Store!!!

Remember,!the!Web!Store!empowers!you!to!save!time,!reduces!trips!to!the!district!office,!and!eliminates!the!

need!to!send!cash!and!checks!with!your!student.!!Make!a!quick!payment!in!the!evening!or!during!your!lunch!

hour!with!just!a!few!clicks!!

Make!payments!online!for! School&Registration&Fees&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&Food&Service!

Please!visit!the!district!Web!Store!at!https://maquoketa;v.revtrak.net!to!make!fee!payments.!!Our!Web!Store!

accepts!debit!or!credit!cards!from!Discover,!MasterCard,!and!Visa.!

Online&Payment&Instructions&
!

1. Visit our district Web Store at maquoketa-v.revtrak.net 

2. Click on Food Service Payments 

3. Enter your PowerSchool Username and Password  

4. Enter the amount to add to each student’s food service account  
5. Click Next Page 

6. Confirm your payment choices and click Go to Checkout 
7. If a new customer, select I am a new customer  

a. Enter your email address  
b. Click Sign in   

8. If a returning customer, select I am a returning customer   

a. Enter your email address and password 

b. Click Sign in 

9. Enter your billing information and create a password (if required) 

10. Enter your payment information 

11. Verify information for accuracy and select Complete Order 

12. A receipt will be emailed to you. Please check your spam filter if you do not receive it.  

 

Web&Store&Links&for&Additional&Information:&

• Contact Us: Request additional information or ask questions about a payment 
• My Account: Look up previous transactions and change address or password information 
• Password Reset: Reset a forgotten password 



2016-2017 Maquoketa Valley School Calendar 
 

 

 
CALENDAR LEGEND 
Start 
Quarter 
End 
Holidays             

Vacation Days 
 
 
HOLIDAYS:   
 Labor Day  (9/5) 
 Thanksgiving Day (11/24) 
 Christmas Day (12/25) 
 New Year’s Day (1/1) 
 Memorial Day (5/29) 
 

 
 
 

 

August Student  
Days/Hours 

M T W Th F   
1 2 3 4 5   
8 9 10 11 12   

15 16 17 18 19   
22 23 24 25 26   
29 30 31     
September  

   1 2   
5 6 7 8 9   

12 13 14 15 16   
19 20 21 22 23   
26 27 28 29 30   

October  
3 4 5 6 7   

10 11 12 13 14   
17 18 19 20 21   
24 25 26 27 28   
31       

November  
 1 2 3 4   

7 8 9 10 11   
14 15 16 17 18   
21 22 23 24 25   
28 29 30     

December  
   1 2   

5 6 7 8 9   
12 13 14 15 16   
19 20 21 22 23   
26 27 28 29 30   

January  
2 3 4 5 6   
9 10 11 12 13   

16 17 18 19 20   
23 24 25 26 27   
30 31      

February  
  1 2 3   

6 7 8 9 10   
13 14 15 16 17   
20 21 22 23 24   
27 28      

March  
  1 2 3   

6 7 8 9 10   
13 14 15 16 17   
20 21 22 23 24   
27 28 29 30 31   

April  
3 4 5 6 7   

10 11 12 13 14   
17 18 19 20 21   
24 25 26 27 28   

       
May  

1     2 3 4 5   
8 9 10 11 12   

15 16 17 18 19   
22 23 24 25 26   
29 30 31     

June  
   1 2   

5 6 7 8 9   
12 13 14 15 16   

Aug 9 – Registration 9:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.       
@ Delhi 
Aug 12/15 – New Teacher/Mentor Meetings 
Aug 16/17 – Teacher Workdays/Meetings 
Aug 18/19 – Teacher Learning 
Aug 22 – Teacher Workday 
Aug 23 – Classes Begin 
 
Sept 5 – No School Labor Day 
Sept 21 – No School Teacher Learning 
Sept 23 - Homecoming 
 
 
 
Oct 28 – No School Teacher Learning 
Oct 28 – End First Quarter 
 
 
 
Nov 8 – 1:05 Dismiss PT Conferences 
Nov 10 – 1:05 Dismiss PT Conferences 
Nov 11 – No School  
Nov 22 – 1:05 Dismiss  
Nov 23/25 – Thanksgiving Break 
 
 
Dec 7 – 1:05 Dismiss Teacher Learning 
Dec 21 – 1:05 Dismiss 
Dec 22 – Jan 2 X-Mas/Winter Break 
 
Jan 3 – Classes Resume 
Jan 13 – End 1st Semester 
Jan 16 – No School Teacher Workday 
 (Martin Luther King Day) 
Jan 17 – Start 2nd Semester 
 
 
Feb 1 – 1:05 Dismiss Teacher Learning 
Feb 17 – No School Teacher Learning 
 
 
 
Mar 17 – End 3rd Quarter 1:05 Dismissal 
Mar 21 – 1:05 Dismiss PT Conferences 
Mar 23 – No School Teacher Learning 
Mar 23 – PT Conferences 
Mar 24/27 – No School Spring Break 
 
 
Apr 14 – No School Good Friday 
Apr 26 – 1:05 Dismissal Teacher Learning 
Apr 29 - Prom 
 
 
May 16 – Senior Last Day 
May 17 – Graduation 7:30 p.m. 
May  24 – 1:05 Dismiss End 4th Qtr. Last 

Day of School 
May 25 – Teacher Workday  

Snow Days:   Dec 22 
      May 25 
  May 26 
      May 30 
  Etc. 



Football Camp 
2016 

The Football program at Maquoketa Valley will be 
holding their annual youth football camps for all 
students who are in 3rd through 8th grade this 
coming school year. If you wish to attend you can pick 
up a form in the Middle School office or get one the 
first day of camp.  Registration is not due ahead of 
time. The cost is $35 per athlete which includes a 
camp T-shirt.

Camp dates and times for students in grades 3rd 
through 8th are Monday, August 1 through Thursday, 
August 4, 10:30 AM to Noon. Football camp for the 
high school team will be everyday for 2 weeks, 
Monday - Friday, 8:00 AM to Noon starting Monday, 
August 1st.

The MV Football Camp is designed to provide 
learning experience for all players.  Each day there 
will be emphasis placed on teaching skills.  Daily 
clinics will be on offense, defense and tackling 
fundamentals. This is not a padded camp, so there 
will be no live tackling drills.

2016 Volleyball Camp 
The MVHS Volleyball program is once again having a 
Summer  Camp for anyone interested in volleyball 
and entering 4th through 8th grade. The purpose of 
this camp is to get together, learn the game of 
vollleyball and have a lot of fun! VB Camp will be held 
Monday through Friday, August 1-4 at the MV Middle 
School & High School Gyms. The fee is $30.

Times of the camps are:

Grades 4th - 6th - 2:00  PM to 3:30 PM

Grades 7th and 8th - 3:30 PM to 3:00 PM

Registration forms have been emailed or can be 
picked up in the Middle School office or the form and 
money can be brought in with the student on the first 
day of camp. Any questions, please call Coach Josh 
Holtz at 563-920-0500.

The Gator Bowl
Maquoketa Valley's Varsity & Junior Varsity Football 
teams will be on the field for their annual preseason 
Gator Bowl on Friday, August 19th at 6:30 pm. 
Admission is a bottle of Gatorade, which the players will 
enjoy after the football games throughout the season. 
 It's also the night to join the MV Athletic Boosters for 
this school year.  Enjoy a sandwich and drink 
compliments of the Athletic Boosters with your paid 
membership.   It's great to be a Wildcat!

          	 	    

Back to School 
Nights 

Both Earlville and Johnston Elementary will hold their 
“Back to School Night” on Thursday, August 18th. At 
Johnston, it will be from 5:30 to 6:30 PM; and at 
Earlville, the time is 5:45 - 6:45 PM.

Delhi Elementary AND 6th grade will  hold "Back to 
School Night" on Monday, August 22nd from 5:30 - 
6:30 PM.

Students can:
•   meet their new teacher/s, 
•   bring in their school supplies and put them in their 
desks, 
•   see where their lockers or cubbies are located, and
•   look at their textbooks.

Please come and share in our excitement for the 
2016-17 school year.!   

7th Grade Orientation 
Students entering 7th grade this fall should make plans 
to attend the 7th grade orientation with their parents on 
Monday, August 22nd from 6:30-7:30 PM in the 
middle school multi-purpose room.  Any 8th grade 
students new to the district are also encouraged to 
attend with their parents.  Students will receive their 
schedules, locker assignments,student handbooks for 
the year, meet their teachers, and have the opportunity to 
see the classrooms.  Staff members will explain the 
commitment we make to our students and review student 
expectations by highlighting a few sections of the 
handbook.  This is sure to be an exciting year as 
numerous opportunities become available for students 
entering 7th grade at Maquoketa Valley.  Mark your 
calendars and plan to attend the first school event of the 
new year! 

9th Grade Orientation
On Monday, August 22nd, there will be a 9th Grade 
Orientation and High School Open House.  Incoming 
Freshmen and their parents are to meet in the auditorium 
starting at 7:30 PM. All high school students will have the 
opportunity to pick up their schedules, find their lockers 
and try their combinations, locate classrooms and 
receive other information about high school.

High school students who are new to Maquoketa Valley 
who have not yet had the opportunity  to set up 
schedules with the Guidance Office staff need to attend  
this Orientation also.

While schedules will be available for all students the first 
day of classes, the Guidance Dept. strongly suggests 
that students and their parents take advantage of the 
Orientation/Open House night.



  
   

Calling all 

GRANDPARENTS  
and SPECIAL FRIENDS 

GRANDPARENTS' DAY is scheduled for Johnston , 
Earlville, and Delhi Elementary Centers.  Please mark 
your calendars now for the following dates:

JOHNSTON
Thursday, September 8 from 1:30 - 2:45 PM

EARLVILLE
Friday, September 9 from 1:30-2:45 PM

DELHI
Friday, September 16 from 1:15 - 2:30 PM

You may choose to stay the entire time or come and go 
as your schedule permits.   This is a very special day for 
us as we love having our Grandparents  and all special 
friends come for a visit!  

Drill Team Dancer Dash 
On Saturday, August 27th at 9:00 AM starting at Conrad 
City Park in Earlville, the Maquoketa Valley Drill Team is 
sponsoring a “Dancer Dash” 5K Run/Walk with all 
proceeds to benefit the Team.  If you pre-register (before 
August 12th) the cost is $20 and you will be guaranteed 
a T-shirt. Otherwise, you can register right up to race day 
for $25. Registration forms can be picked up in the 
Middle School office or by calling Christina Rudd at 
563-495-2831.

MOUTHGUARD CLINIC 
The Delaware County Dental Society is holding its 

annual Mouthguard Clinic on Tuesday, August 2 at the 
West Delaware Middle School from 5:00-6:30 pm. The cost 
is $15 per mouthguard. All student athletes from West 
Delaware, Maquoketa Valley, Ed-Co, Starmont and East 
Buchanan are invited to attend this clinic. This includes all 
Football, Volleyball, Wrestling, Basketball, Soccer, Softball 
and Baseball athletes who attend High School, Middle 
School and Elementary. piece of athletic gear that is as 
important as helmets. Please mark your calendars! Call Dr. 
Meyer or Andrea at 563-927-5415 if you have any 
questions.

The mouthguard is custom made to fit the student 
athlete.  Dental professionals consider mouth guards to be 
a protective piece of athletic gear that is as important as 
helmets. Please mark your calendars!! Call Dr. Meyer or 
Andrea at 563-927-5415 if you have any questions.

Get that  
Sports Physical Done! 

All students interested in participating in fall sports MUST 
have their physicals completed and turned in before the first 
day of practice.  Forms are available at the Middle School 
office or on the MV website at this address - 
www.maquoketa-v.k12.ia.us

Two Boosters Clubs 
The Maquoketa Valley Athletic Boosters are looking for 
members who would like to be involved in helping organize 
and run our events.  The Athletic Boosters meet the first 
Wednesday of every month, starting August 3rd at 6:30 pm 
in the high school cafeteria.  ATTENTION: Admission 
to athletic events will be $5 for both students and 
adults, same as last school year. Go CATS!

Join us at the next Fine Arts Boosters Meeting, August 8th 
at 5:30 PM in the high school cafeteria.  We welcome ALL 
parents and other adults who want to support students from 
Band, Choir, Speech, Drama, and any other fine Arts at 
Maquoketa Valley Schools.

Please consider sharing your time & talents so that we may 
continue to provide the needed assistance to our excellent 
sports and extra-curricular programs.

Attention Fifth Grade Parents 
and Students! 

With the beginning of fifth grade, comes the opportunity to 
join the band!  We will begin this process when school starts 
with introductions to the various instruments and mouthpiece 
testing.  

A Beginning Band Night has been scheduled for September 
1, 6:45 p.m. for those students interested in joining the band.  
At this meeting, we will discuss the band program 
expectations and will be able to set up instrument rentals for 
the children that would like to join the band.  West Music will 
be on hand offer their rental program of both new and used 
instruments.  

It is recommended that instruments not be purchased from 
discount stores or online vendors.  Many low quality 
instruments are sold in this manner.  They often have poor 
tone and end up costing more in the long run with repair 
issues.  

Feel free to contact Mrs. Seibert with any questions you may 
have.  More information will be sent home at Back to School 
Night.   

http://www.maquoketa-v.k12.ia.us
http://www.maquoketa-v.k12.ia.us































